Methacton High School – Home and School
Meeting Minutes – March 3, 2016

Meeting Called to Order – 9:15 am
Attendance – Michelle McCubbins, Meg Cunnane, Michelle Bauer, Kathleen Schlenker, Cathleen Barone, Brenda Hackett (School Board), Steve Kotch (Student Loan Fund), Dawn Pataki (Post Prom), Kim Woodring, Kathy Dietch, Susan Gabriel (EFMC-Art Corks and Forks), Monica Holman, Colleen Rossi, Genevieve Dickey, Mercy Varghese

Teacher’s Report  –  Michelle McCubbins for Cara Woudenberg 

· From Student Council and FCCLA: 
· The Mr. Methacton event is Friday, March 4 at 7 pm. Tickets are $8 during lunches through Friday and $10 at the door. Net profits help support local charities and help community families in need. The talent Show is being held on Friday, March 18 at 7 pm. 

· From FCCLA and Foods classes (Mrs. Janssen): 
· They will be cooking for and feeding needy families in the spring. Last year meals fed two families for about one week. They hope to increase the number of families and amount of food this year.
· From the Class of 2017: 
· Prom tickets for the 2016 Junior/Senior "Night in Venice" Prom are now on sale in room C214 until Friday, March 11th. Table seating begins in room C214 on Monday, March 14th. Guest forms are located in either office. Tickets are $75. Please contact Mrs. Fabrizio with any questions.

· From the World Language Dept: 
· Fourteen French III and IV students just returned from a two week Exchange Program in Bourg en Bresse, a suburb of Lyon, France. Twenty French students were hosted here at Methacton High School for two weeks in October, and our students spent two weeks with their French correspondent’s family during the first two weeks in February. Our students went to classes in a French high school, learned how to make French croissants, toured cathedrals, a WWII hideout for Jewish orphans, a medieval town, and the city of Lyon, and the trip finished with two days in Paris.  

· The French IV and IV Honors classes put on a Mock French Wedding – the “bride” and “groom” were married in a civil ceremony, immediately followed by a religious ceremony – as is typically done in France – and then everyone enjoyed a piece of traditional “croquembouche” wedding cake at the wedding reception.
· From the Yearbook Staff: 
· Order yearbooks online ($70) from the MHS website (under the activities tab).  This is the only way to pre-order a yearbook.  Orders will only be taken until April 30th.  After that the price will increase to $75 (cash) and will be on a first come, first serve basis after distribution in the end of May. Juniors should soon receive a mailer from LifeTouch that has senior portrait information as well as the order form for the baby ad.
Counseling Report  –  Cindy Hartson

· PSAT hard copy reports have been received

· College Board – Test Prep Companies signing up to learn new test format – College Board is not allowing them to take the test as they will skew the results for the students
· College Board – Considering adding an August test date 
· Juniors – Counselors will be in Social Studies classes March 18th – Post Secondary Planning

· Sophomores – Completed “Do What You Are” program in Naviance

· Freshman – Previously completed Career Assessment in Naviance  

· Beginning of April – letters will be sent to parents with student’s course selections for next school year.  These letters will be required to be signed by parents and returned to school.
Principal’s Report  –  Judy Gallagher-Landis
· Additional Upcoming Events -  

· Mr. Methacton – Friday, March 4th
· Mini Thon – Friday, March 11th – 2:00 – 10:00 pm,  Community Hours – 6:30 – 8:00 pm
· Talent Show – Friday, March 18th
· Film Festival – Friday, April 1st
· Sr./Jr. Prom – Friday, April 29th
· May will be our end of year “Testing” month -
· AP Testing will be held during the first two weeks of May

· Keystone Tests will be -
· Algebra – May 16th and 17th – online test

· Literature – May 18th – traditional paper and pencil test

· Biology – May 19th – traditional paper and pencil test

· Ms. Landis asked if Home and School would be willing to provide snacks for students taking tests on the 18th and 19th as they are double session tests.  
· Winter Keystone Test results just received – currently processing them to figure out who needs to be retested
· Question was asked about need for Graduation Projects – Ms. Landis explained that there was a change in Legislation several years ago changing Graduation Projects to Proficiency on Keystone Testing and Methacton has replaced “Graduation Projects” with the “Student Success Plan.”
Post Prom  –  Dawn Pataki

· Adult Fundraiser will be held this Saturday, March 5th at St. Helena’s Catholic Church
· Adult Education will start the beginning of April – looking into running a program on the Local Cable TV Channel

· Registration will begin March 14th during the Lunch Periods – thereafter via website

· Crash Car will be displayed in High School parking lot week of Prom (April 25-29)
School Board  –  Brenda Hackett

· 2016/17 Budget – concern with amount needed to pass it 

· Looking to grant early retirement incentives

· 1st Work Session in February held before Board Meeting

· Public being asked to attend the various committee meetings

· Finance

· Education

· Property

· Policy

· Approved the 2016/2017 School Year Calendar during February Meeting

· School will start Tuesday, Sept 6, 2016
· Winter Holiday will be 1 week long - between Christmas and New Years

· First Football Game will be Friday, Sept 2nd – Under the Newly Installed Lights

· Spring Holiday will be April 12 – April 17, with 12th & 13th being Snow make-up days #1 & #2
Methacton Coordinating Council   –   Meg Cunnane

· PA Tax Exemption – has been granted.  
· Federal Tax Exemption – still pending.
· Michelle McCubbins will be representing the High School for the remainder of the school year.
· *Post meeting note – MCC will be restructuring – details to follow.
Student Loan Fund – Steve Kotch

· This is a sub-committee of the Methacton Coordinating Council

· Established to assist Methacton High School Graduates paying for college

· Interest Free Loans

· Maximum amount allowed to borrow $1000 per school year (maximum 4 years/$4000)
· Budget of $160,000 which keeps getting recycled as older graduates begin to repay and newer graduates begin to borrow  (total 160 students)
· College Graduates repay loan $75/month until loan is fulfilled

· Parents are responsible to co-sign the loan papers
· Looking for ways to raise additional funds increasing the amount able to lend out to students

· Looking for someone to oversee and seek out new fundraising methods, etc

· Students can find out information at the Counseling Office
Education Foundation for the Methacton Community (EFMC)  –  Sue Gabriel

· EFMC is a 501(c)(3) independent public charity dedicated to encouraging community-wide participation and philanthropy in order to enhance and expand enrichment opportunities for all students in the Methacton School District

· Recently the Methacton Marching Band was invited to attend and participate in the 2017 Outback Bowl in Florida.  EFMC will be using the proceeds from the Arts, Corks and Forks fundraiser to help defray the costs associated with this trip.
· Arts, Corks and Forks Fundraiser will be held Monday, April 4th at Chadwick’s Restraurant – 6:00 – 9:00 pm.  Ticket Prices are $40 single, $35 double, $30 for groups of 6 or more
Home and School Reports 

Secretary’s Report – Kathleen Schlenker

· February’s Home and School Meeting Minutes were posted on the Methacton High School Webpage

Treasurer’s Report – Meg Cunnane for John Maioriello
· March’s Report has been posted on the High School Webpage

· Currently we are $470 under budget in the NO FRILLS fund.

· Giant A-Plus Rewards Program will end March 17th – budgeted amount for this year was $2,000 – at the end of February we had received only $1445.96

· There were no expenses for the month of February, and there was one deposit of $50 to the NO FRILLS fund.
Co-Presidents Report – Michelle McCubbins

· Nominating Committee looking for new board members for next school year (2016/2017).  All positions are open and available.

· Cathleen Barone has agreed to head up this committee.  Please submit your nomination to Cathleen.

· Spring Mini-Grants – received many requests – in the process of trying to figure out which requests will benefit the most students

· All Fall Mini-Grant requests were able to be fulfilled

· Conference Room will not be available for May Home and School Meeting due to Art Show.  Will announce location at April’s meeting.

Meeting Adjourned 10:20 am

Next Meeting – Thursday, April 7th – 7:00 pm – High School Library

